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Subject:
Reply to LS - GSM LCS Charging
As you understand correctly, 3GPP TSG-SA WG5 (SA5) is now responsible for all SMG6 charging work items. 

SA5 will at some time in the future be specifying charging for 3G/LCS. If as you indicate 3G LCS is going to be a natural progression from GSM LCS, we feel a consistent charging solutions for both 2G and 3G LCS would be desired.  We understand your urgency to have a standardized solution for GSM/LCS as soon as possible. Under these circumstances SA5 accept this as a work item to be completed for the year 2000.

SA5 would request T1P1 to provide more details on the following questions;

· When the LCS client is a Mobile terminal, will the LCS client be identified by IMSI, MSISDN or some other identity. Specifically when the requesting LCS client is not a Mobile terminal, what will be the client identity that can be recorded in the Call detail record.

· Does T1P1 have any view on the specific information to be recorded within a LCS CDR.

· Will a LCS client service request be received only by a GMLC. Is the response to this request (either positive or negative) always provided back to the LCS client by the same GMLC. 

SA5 would welcome participation with this activity from T1 membership, especially from North American operator community. 

SA5 understand that GSM 12.71 will incorporate all management aspects of the GSM LCS service. If only the nodes newly defined for LCS generate CDRs, it would be preferable that the charging specifications for GSM LCS be incorporated into this document for completeness. However if the CDRs, partially or entirely, are to be generated by the existing GSM nodes for example MSC or GSN, then the specification of these CDRs would be better to be included in the existing 12.05 and/or 12.15 document. What is the opinion of T1P1 on this. 

